

N. 220425e

Monday 25.04.2022

## Audience with a group of students from the Catholic Chaplaincy of Queen's University, Belfast, Ireland

This morning, in the Vatican Apostolic Palace, the Holy Father Francis received in audience a group of students from the Catholic Chaplaincy of Queen's University, Belfast, Ireland.

The following is the address the Pope handed to those present:

## **Greeting of the Holy Father**

Dear Friends,

I greet all of you with affection and joy in the Risen Lord on the occasion of your pilgrimage to Rome. Our meeting takes place as you celebrate the fiftieth anniversary of the Catholic Chaplaincy at Queen's University.

As you mark this milestone, I encourage you not only to deepen your understanding and appreciation of the intellectual and spiritual richness of our Catholic tradition, but also, and in a truly evangelical spirit, to cultivate the culture of encounter among yourselves and in the University community. The Christian faith is fundamentally about an encounter with Jesus Christ. If we truly believe in Jesus, we must do what Jesus does: encounter others, encounter our neighbours, in order to share with them the saving truth of the Gospel. As human beings, and especially as Christians, we are so made that we cannot live, develop and find fulfilment except in the pursuit of truth and in the sincere gift of ourselves to others.

Building a culture of encounter in the service of God's kingdom is personally demanding. It is not simply about seeing, but looking; it is not about hearing, but listening; it is not about just meeting or passing people by, but stopping to engage with them about the things that really matter (cf. *Phil* 1:10). It is also exhilarating, as we share our journey with others, support one another in our pursuit of truth, and strive to weave a web of relationships which can make our lives together "a genuine experience of fraternity, a caravan of solidarity, a sacred pilgrimage" (Ap. Exhort. *Evangelii Gaudium*, 87). Each in your own way, may you become promoters of

this culture of encounter in the university setting, and thus contribute to building up Ireland's noble traditions of hospitality, reconciliation, fidelity to the Gospel and steadfastness in the pursuit of holiness.

With these sentiments, I entrust all of you to the maternal intercession of the Blessed Virgin Mary. May you continue to be a community of faith and friendship at the heart of the University campus. I ask you also, please, to remember to pray for me. Thank you!